

Dear Sir

Saturday Nov 10

July 1773

We have been endeavouring to get the ship off but have never had so good prospect as this Morning when we had a fresh Breeze with the Large Gundalo instead of the Lighter & started her twelve feet further then she was & I believe if some the Sashings had not given way we should have got her off, but am in hopes that we shall be more successfull Next tide when we mean to make another try, you may be assured no pains shall be spared in endeavouring to get her afloat. If the Wind should still continue on I make no doubt but we shall, Daniels, is up with our Sinker & Cable, shall send down by him, <sup>our</sup> Crostrees & trussel ~~tree~~ our Proves will be pretty well back, & were as I am oblig'd to make use of them Iackett not having any of his own, but I have insisted upon his be Accountable to you for them, & he has promised me he will do any way. Think of coming down to Merrow, for if we dont get off this Afternoon tide we will try in the Morning, & I think its proper to be here, but am Much Oblig'd to you, hope I shall be able in my Next to beg you with the Ship being at Proberon that in the interim I am with sincere Esteem

Dear Sir your Obedt<sup>h</sup> Serv<sup>t</sup>

Jonathan Cary

Joshua Wentworth Esq<sup>r</sup>

SR

Arthur Mansfield Lloyd

at

Portsmouth

D. Key